EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Randall H. Riley



Tom Beard

CHAIRMAN

COMMISSIONERS

Stuart S. Coleman James S. Duncan **Bob Jones** Victor E. Leal Mary Ann Newman - Buckley Brenda Peiovich

Texas Building and Procurement Commission

April 13, 2004

A-0-210-6A

The Honorable Greg Abbott Attorney General of Texas 209 W. 14th Street Austin, Texas 78701

Re:

Request for an Attorney General's Opinion

Dear General Abbott:

I hereby request an Attorney General's opinion on the matter set forth below.

Senate Bill 1496, 77th Legislature, entitled "relating to the reassignment of the responsibilities of the Child Care Development Board", provided that if the General Services Commission is abolished, references in this Act to Commission or the General Services Commission is a reference to the Texas Workforce Commission

Senate Bill 311, 77th Legislature, provided that the General Services Commission is abolished and is replaced by the newly constituted Texas Building and Procurement Commission

The question posed is whether these acts effectively reassigned the responsibilities of the Child Care Development Board from the General Services Commission to the Texas Workforce Commission.

hank you for your assistance in this matter. I look forward to your response.

Executive Direct